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STATE OF CONNECTICUT | SOCIAL EQUITY COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING FINANCE AND WORKFORCE COMMITTEES (DRAFT)

September 22, 2022, Meeting 2 P.M.

Virtual Meeting via TEAMS
Meeting was called to order at 2:01pm
Chair Shaw started discussion around the context of evaluating the resources required for workforce development and as a continuation of the ongoing discussions around resources necessary to fulfill the core mission of the Social Equity Council. There were questions regarding the resources allocated for workforce development and community investment and the ratio, and there should be a focused discussion to ensure all are in alignment on the direction. On today’s call, we hope to have a better appreciation of the underlying assumptions and from a finances perspective making sure we are aware of the resources necessary to carry out the function. 
Chairperson Vallieres provided an overview of where we are at the present time. She addressed workforce demand. She provided information of Massachusetts recreational cannabis industry. She addressed workforce development and projections of costs. They are looking to braid funding sources together allowing supportive services and allowing training dollars to go further. What is needed in training programs led to the current numbers. She has had conversations with others of the obligations and responsibilities needed to balance the allocation of the workforce dollars. The line item regarding reinvestment back into the community was not on her radar at the time she gave the numbers, and there is a large disparity in comparing community reinvestment and workforce. She proposed looking at community reinvestment and workforce development as a subcategory regarding funding. 
Council Member Comer was concerned and conflicted regarding workforce development that we not presume what communities want reinvestment to look like. It is incumbent upon us to consider the community voice when making a determination of this kind of investment. 
Chair Vallieres stated that was not a consideration when she made her suggestion but is very important. 

Council Member Shirley was in full agreement with Chairperson Vallieres’ presentation. Workforce development is key to ensuring people enter this industry. He asked if we have comparisons of this industry to other industries in the state. Discussion ensued.
Chair Shaw stated the conversation is centered around a tentative economic projection and is the 
multiplier of that. She spoke of various multipliers. She asked if that information can be updated, 
if we can lean into our own state’s department of labor or other research services to confirm 
what is the right way to measure. She voiced why it makes sense workforce development be a 
subset of the community investment piece. Discussion ensued.
Chair Vallieres stated they had asked what people’s reinvestment looked like with regard to 
development and asked for some levels of commitment of those dollars. They did not get a 
definitive answer how much would be reinvested and were not able to hold them to the numbers.

Discussion ensued.
Chair Shaw stated there are concrete projections for various revenues, and it will be provided to 
the Committees. The question before us is how we capture the resources that will be allocated for 
reinvestment and workforce development and whether they could be combined or the ratio 
should be changed. 

Council Member Walton asked if in terms of workforce development, is there an opportunity to 
professionalize the workforce and develop some sort of certificate for the industry itself. 

Discussion ensued.
Chair Shaw wanted to focus on what resources ought to be reflected in the biennial budget to 
accomplish those objectives. She asked if the $10 million figure is right. Discussion ensued.
Council Member Pelka stated that at last week’s SEC Finance Committee meeting OPM was 
directed to the Governor’s midyear proposed budget regarding projected revenues. In the coming 
days, it is worth clarifying a delegation of responsibilities for projections 
and tracking of revenues into the accounts. The SEC accountant was able to cite revenues 
entering the accounts proximate to current day. Projections and forecasts are going to likely vary 
based on updated data. If we need to have an organizational logistical discussion how the various 
agencies and councils are involved to ensure supply of reliable information, he would like to be 
of assistance in mapping out and helping assign responsibilities. 
Chair Shaw stated they will continue to rely on the expertise of OPM and DECD. In terms of 
process, we endeavor to have confidence around a proposed budget the Full Council will 
consider as endorsing as a request for the next biennium. If after October 1 there are refinements 
to the projections, there is time to make adjustments. 
Chair Shaw asked Director Clay how we approach the appropriation or budget request for community reinvestment and workforce development and if she had any comments giving us insights.  Discussion ensued.
Chair Shaw asked if the two committees agreed because it is different than what was initially circulated. 
Chair Vallieres stated we want to make sure our communities have input into how the funds are utilized and education can be provided regarding those dollars. It gives flexibility to shift dollars back and forth based on priority.

Chair Shaw confirmed it was the consensus of the group. This is a committee recommendation and will be subject to fuller discussion. She noted for FY24 and FY25 there is no change under personal services and wondered was it was intentional. Under other expenses, there is no growth factor from one year to the next and asked for explanation.  Discussion ensued.
Council Member Shirley asked if reinvestment and workforce development are considered in the same pot and community reinvestment is a subset of workforce development at this point. Discussion ensued.
Chair Shaw requested that before we present the 2024/2025 biennial proposal to the Full Council that we have one chart with the budgeted actuals for fiscal 2022, information for 2023 budgeted in actuals, and the proposed figures for 2024 and 2025, which will allow better understanding. Referring to an increase should specify an increase from what to understand the evolution. She asked that staff finalize the format requested by the Finance Committee at their last meeting. 

Director Clay acknowledged the request.  
Chair Shaw left the meeting.
Chair Vallieres asked how everybody felt about incorporating both of those into one line 
item/category to provide flexibility, if we want to move forward and if it would be acceptable to 
OPM.  Discussion ensued.
Council Member Comer questioned why we would not have the larger line item be community 
reinvestment and the smaller line item be workforce development and then if we need to add to 
the workforce development because there is a need, we could do that. She was struggling with 
this large chunk when she does not have a comfort level of what the workforce demand is going 
to be. If we make this claim, it has to be substantiated with data and facts. Discussion ensued.
Council Member Shirley asked for clarification of the $12 million.

Chair Vallieres stated there is a line item for 2024 that is $2 million for community reinvestment 
and a separate line item that is $10 million for workforce development. We put those into one 
category, community reinvestment with workforce development as a listed category under it 
without a dollar allocation towards it, so if those two-line items are combined, it would overall 

be a $12 million investment in community reinvestment. Discussion ensued.
Council Member Abercrombie was comfortable with it with some caveats. We need a better 
understanding of these estimates and projections on workforce needs and better projections on 
the revenue estimates and need to be updated to better understand how much money there will be 
to spend. We need to make sure when we are in front of Appropriations Committee, we are able 
to justify all the numbers and requests to the legislature in addition to our OPM secretary as they 
negotiate this budget. We should move the process forward, but there is more work to do on the 
budget.
Chair Vallieres agreed with all those points. It is important to get our Cannabis Workforce 
Development people onboard as quickly as possible so they can help gather all the demand 
information and help build out what those programs are. 

Council Member Shirley was comfortable making this presentation to the Full Board.

Chair Vallieres concluded the meeting at 3:23pm
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